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We have previously made a submission to the ALRC Copyright Enquiry (see submission 92 to the Issues Paper).

The Heffernan Group is a small business that has been publishing in the mathematics education sector for 17 years as outlined in our previous submission.

The purpose of this submission is to express our alarm and disappointment at the proposed changes to the Copyright Act 1968.  Specifically we are extremely concerned at the recommendation that the statutory licences be repealed.

We foresee that some of the knock-on effects on our business if these recommendations are implemented will include

· an increase in our pricing to schools by about 40% to compensate for the lost income stream from the statutory licences (which is in effect a compensation for the copyright abuses that we currently wear)

· a decrease in distribution to schools because of the price rise and we have a fairly good idea of which schools will drop off (from a social justice perspective this is really concerning)
· a decrease in our provision of essential educational material for schools because of the increase in the administration time sorting out licensing arrangements with schools.  Our experience is that teachers struggle to understand copyright now (and frankly they have more pressing issues to concern themselves with anyway).  The proposed changes will exacerbate this.

· a cessation of the development of online senior secondary mathematics material which the income from the statutory licences has enabled us to pursue. There is currently a dearth of quality online senior mathematics material available for students.  There will be little incentive for writers and publishers to change this should the recommendations be implemented.

The recommendation to repeal the statutory licences makes no sense to us and we would like to register with the ALRC our very grave concerns about such a recommendation being implemented.
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